Minutes of The Gloversville Public Library Board of Trustees                                October 18, 2005


The Gloversville Public Library Board of Trustees held a meeting on October 18, 2005 in the Reading Room at the Library, 58 E. Fulton Street, Gloversville, New York at 6:30 P.M. 

  
The following trustees were present Elizabeth Batchelor, Patricia Klohck, Michael Ponticello, Jay Ephraim, Christine Pesses and David Heacock.  Michael Frank, Financial and Recording Secretary and Barbara J. Madonna, Director also attended the meeting.  David Fisher was excused from the meeting.


Mrs. Pesses, President of the Board, opened the meeting by leading the Trustees in the Pledge of Allegiance.

     Mrs. Pesses asked the Trustees to review the minutes of the meeting of September 20, 2005 and to note any corrections needed.  Mr. Heacock made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Mrs. Klohck seconded this motion and it was approved all voting aye.    

     Mr. Frank reviewed the Treasurer’s Report with the Trustees.  Mr. Frank reviewed the income received and the expenses paid for the month of September and the year to date.  Mrs. Klohck made a motion, seconded by Mr. Ponticello and passed all voting aye to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Mr. Frank informed the Trustees that we received the $198,200 tax levy from the Gloversville Enlarged School District and that beginning with the month of October 2005 the Gloversville Public Library would use these funds to pay our expenses.

     Mrs. Pesses discussed the need to have a policy regarding donations.  Mr. Heacock felt that this could be discussed in the Budget and Finance Committee and then brought to the full Board of Trustees for approval.  Some review will be needed on the legality of the Public Library transferring funds to the Foundation.  The trustees decided to establish a Budget and Finance Committee at the November 2005 meeting.

     Ms. Batchelor informed the Trustees that the Policy Ad Hoc Committee had met and reviewed the policy manual from the Gloversville Free Library.  The Committee felt that the Manual actually contained 3 types of information: policy, procedures and information.  The procedural and informational items do not belong in the policy manual, but elsewhere. The Committee will be meeting again to work on revising existing policies and developing new policies with an overall goal of having a core group ready by January 2006 for our New York State registration application.

     Mrs. Klohck informed the Trustees that the Personnel Committee had met and discussed having someone from Civil Service come to explain the process of the Library employees becoming Civil Service employees.  The Trustees felt that the Personnel Committee should meet with Civil Service and then report back to the Trustees.  The Committee also reviewed the job of the Library Director.  A Civil Service handout for the position of Library Director I was distributed to the Trustees for review.

     Mrs. Klohck made a motion, seconded by Mr. Ponticello, to go into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter.  

     Ms. Batchelor made a motion, seconded by Mr. Ponticello, to come out of Executive Session.  This was approved all voting aye.  Upon the conclusion of the Executive Session, Mrs. Klohck made a motion, seconded by Mr. Heacock, to hire Ms. Madonna as Director of the Gloversville Public Library at a salary of $42,000 per year.  This was approved all voting aye.

     Mr. Ephraim and Mrs. Pesses reviewed the status of the by-laws with the Trustees.  The Committee has met and worked on the by-laws for the Library.  The Trustees discussed various portions of the by-laws including absenteeism and other reasons for removal from the Board of Trustees.  The Committee will be meeting again to review and will probably have by-laws ready for a vote at the November meeting.

     Mrs. Pesses informed the Trustees that a Building and Grounds Committee needed to be established.  The Trustees felt that we should have one Trustee from the Library Board and one person from the City make up this Committee.  Mr. Ephraim volunteered to represent the Library Trustees on this Committee.

     Ms. Madonna informed the Trustees that beginning with next month’s meeting she would send each Trustee a packet of information for the meeting in the mail since many Trustees were only getting part of the reports that were being e-mailed.

     Ms. Madonna informed the Trustees that the Chamber’s Business After Hours would cost $100 to the Chamber for advertising expenses plus whatever alcohol and food we decided to serve.  Ms. Madonna will get estimates for the cost of the refreshments.

     Ms. Madonna thanked the Board for letting her attend the conference in Altamont on October 7th on dealing with the media during a crisis.  Ms. Madonna felt that we should develop a procedure for this as part of a disaster plan over the coming year.

     Ms. Madonna informed the Trustees that we received our Charter on October 13, 2005.

     Ms. Madonna informed the Trustees that she had met with Bill Fiedler of the Hathaway Agency about the need to review and possibly increase our content insurance coverage.  The Trustees felt that we should review this at a future meeting.

     Mr. Heacock reported that the Gloversville Free Library had met on October 4, 2005 and voted to dissolve and distribute the assets of the Free Library as follows:  All endowment funds to the Gloversville Library Foundation and all other assets to the Gloversville Public Library.  This will need Supreme Court approval, notification to the Attorney General’s office and approval to dissolve by the State before this can be completed.  This will probably take several months to complete.  Mr. Heacock left the meeting at this point 8:40 PM.

     Mrs. Pesses asked the Trustees if the Friends of the Gloversville Free Library could use our Levy Campaign postcard list for their membership drive.  This was approved all voting aye.

     Mrs. Pesses read a letter from the Northville Public Library regarding residents of the Town of Edinburg, in Saratoga County, using the Northville library without contributing any financial support for the library services.  The town has defeated a tax levy four years running.  The Northville Public Library has decided to charge those residents a fee of $50 per household to use the Northville library and would like the other MVLS libraries to support this policy.  The Trustees decided to table any discussion on this until a future meeting.

     Ms. Madonna informed the Trustees that the grab bar for the handicapped accessible bathroom is on order and after this is installed she will be setting up a meeting with Mr. Goldberg to come and do the inspection.   

     Ms. Madonna informed the Trustees that she has been holding the final payment for the pigeon removal since it appears that they are still roosting over the front doors.  Rentokil informed her that they were here on October 1st and put up some additional strips around the windows to keep them from landing.  She will report on whether this works at the next meeting.

     The next meeting of the Board of Trustees was set for November 15, 2005 at 6:30 PM at the Library.


Mr. Ponticello made a motion, seconded by Ms. Batchelor to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 P.M.  This was approved all voting aye.

Michael J. Frank

Recording Secretary

_________________

Patricia Klohck

Secretary

